

May 11, 2016

Dear Shoreline Families,

We have just learned of the Ministry of Education's decision not to proceed with seismic upgrades at Shoreline Middle School. As a result we will <u>NOT</u> be relocating to Richmond school for the 2016-2017 school year.

The Ministry's decision not to proceed with a seismic upgrade is due to our school's small enrollment. This decision came as a surprise to all of us as we have been fully engaged in planning for this move.

We are committed to getting Shoreline seismically upgraded; our school administrative team in collaboration with District leadership will work together to move seismic plans forward. We will maintain communication with our community members as that process unfolds.

We would like to acknowledge and thank you, as a community, for your engagement in various collaborative processes the past eight months in preparation. We are working alongside our senior leaders in the district to identify options for our school and community.

We know this unexpected change will generate questions and concerns. We will continue to communicate through email and our school website as new information comes in.

You can always reach us via email at nnaughton@sd61.bc.ca or mtroughton@sd61.bc.ca or by phone at 250 386 8367.

Thank you for your continued support,

Nadine Naughton

Principal

Michelle Troughton

Facsimile: 250-361-2630

Vice Principal

Telephone: 250-386-8367 Twitter: @nnaughton61